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Moon Take a Hike Phoenix
Whether you're stopping for a day trek or taking a weekend getaway,
hit the road and hit the legendary trail with Moon Drive & Hike
Appalachian Trail. Make your escape on shorter trips from major cities
or drive the entire three-week route from Georgia to Maine Find your
hike along the Appalachian Trail with detailed trail descriptions,
mileage, difficulty ratings, and tips for picking the right section of
the trail for you Discover adventures off the trail: Immerse yourself
in the spirit of colorful trail towns, peep the changing leaves in the
Berkshires, and cruise the sun-dappled Skyline Drive. Kick back after
a day hike at a microbrewery in Asheville, dig in to southern barbecue
(hey, you've earned it), or unwind in the coffee shops and art
galleries of a hip New England hamlet Take it from avid hiker Timothy
Malcolm, who shares his insight on the best views, waterfalls,
mountains, and (of course!) breweries Full-color photos, strategic
itineraries, easy-to-use maps and site-to-site driving times Get the
lowdown on when and where to get gas, how to avoid traffic, and
braving different road and weather conditions, plus tips for LGBTQ
travelers, seniors, and road-trippers with kids With Moon Drive & Hike
Appalachian Trail's practical tips and local know-how, you're ready to
lace up your hiking boots, pick a trailhead, and embark on your
adventure. Looking to explore more of America on wheels? Try Moon
Nashville to New Orleans Road Trip. Doing more than driving through?
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Check out Great Smoky Mountains National Park or Moon Carolinas &
Georgia.

Afoot and Afield: San Francisco Bay Area
Quirky beach towns, deliciously fresh seafood, and dramatic hikes and
drives: discover what the locals love with Moon Monterey & Carmel.
Inside you'll find: Flexible, strategic itineraries including long
weekends in Monterey, Carmel, and Santa Cruz, and a three-day road
trip from Big Sur to Cambria The top sights and unique experiences:
Visit the famous Monterey Bay Aquarium or take a whale-watching tour
to catch a glimpse of sea otters, harbor seals, and migrating whales
in the wild. Stroll along soft sand beaches or browse artisan
galleries and boutiques in Carmel's idyllic downtown. Explore the
stunning coastline on a kayak or stand-up paddleboard, dive into a
kelp forest, or rent a surfboard and catch a wave. Cruise along the
Pacific Coast Highway to Big Sur and pull over to soak up the
breathtaking ocean view, or wander the halls of the opulent Hearst
Castle. Catch happy hour at a historic brewery, or enjoy a dinner of
fresh seafood as the sun sets over the bay Honest advice from Monterey
local Stuart Thornton on when to go, how to get around, where to eat,
and where to stay, from budget motels to historic inns Full-color
photos and detailed maps throughout Handy tools including tips for
seniors, visitors with disabilities, and traveling with kids
Background on the culture, history, weather, and wildlife Full
coverage of Monterey, Carmel, Santa Cruz, Big Sur, Cambria, San
Simeon, Morro Bay, and Salinas With Moon Monterey & Carmel's practical
tips and local insight, you can plan your trip your way. Driving
through? Check out Moon Pacific Coast Highway Road Trip. Exploring
more of the Golden State? Try Moon Northern California.

Moon California Hiking
Backpacking California is a collection of more than 70 of the most
intriguing backpacking adventures in Wilderness Press's home territory
of California. With contributions from more than a dozen Wilderness
Press authors, the book describes routes ranging from one night to one
week. Backpacking novices as well as "old hand" California hikers will
find expert-crafted trips in the Coast Ranges, the Sierra, the
Cascades, and the Warner Mountains. Expanded coverage includes trips
in Big Sur, Anza-Borrego, Death Valley, and the White Mountains.
Several trips have been described in print nowhere else. Each trip
includes a trail map and essential logistical information for trip
planning.

Day Hikes on the California Central Coast
Park your RV anywhere from Mission Bay near San Diego to Orcas Island
near the Canadian border, and immerse yourself in the wild spirit of
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the West Coast with Moon West Coast RV Camping. Inside you'll find: A
Campsite for Everyone: A variety of RV parks and campgrounds from
scenic state parks to convenient roadside stopovers, including dogfriendly and wheelchair accessible options Ratings and Essentials: All
campsites are rated on a scenic scale and marked with amenities like
restrooms, trailhead access, picnic areas, laundry, piped water,
showers, and playgrounds Recreation Highlights: Discover nearby
waterfalls, beaches, historic sites, hot springs, wildlife, and more
Maps and Directions: Easy-to-use maps and detailed driving directions
for each campground Top RV Parks and Campgrounds: Lists like "Best for
Families," "Best for Fishing," and "Best for Hiking" help you choose
where to camp in Washington, Oregon, and California Trusted Advice:
Expert outdoorsman Tom Stienstra is always on the move, having
traveled more than a million miles across Washington, Oregon, and
California for the past 25 years Tips and Tools: Essentials like
equipment, recreation, first aid, and insect protection, as well as
background on the climate, landscape, and history of the campsites
Whether you're a veteran or first-time RV camper, Moon's comprehensive
coverage and practical advice will have you gearing up for your next
adventure. Sticking to one state? Try Moon California Camping or Moon
Oregon Camping. Cruising down the PCH? Check out Moon Pacific Coast
Highway Road Trip.

Foghorn Outdoors: California Camping
Pack a lunch, lace up your boots, and head out to discover the best
hiking trails in the Golden State with Moon California Hiking. A Hike
for Everyone: Pick the right hike for you, from breathtaking coastal
walks to challenging backcountry treks, with options ranging from easy
day hikes to multi-day backpacking trips Best Hikes Lists: Choose from
strategic lists like Best Desert Hikes, Best Hikes for Redwoods, Fall
Colors, Hikes with Kids, Waterfalls, Wildflowers, and more Essential
Planning Details: Each hike is marked with round-trip distance and
hiking time and rated for scenic beauty and trail difficulty Maps and
Directions: Find easy-to-use maps, driving directions to each
trailhead, and details on where to park Skip the Crowds: Have the
trail to yourself with recommended off-the-radar hikes Expert Advice:
Seasoned hikers Tom Stienstra and Ann Marie Brown offer their trusted
insight and honest opinions on each trail Tips and Tools: Advice on
gear, first aid, and camping permits, plus background information on
climate, landscape, and wildlife Whether you're a veteran or a firsttime hiker, Moon's comprehensive coverage and honest expertise will
have you gearing up for your next adventure. Exploring more of the
Golden State? Try Moon California Camping. Hitting the road? Check out
Moon California Road Trip.

Moon Southern California Road Trips
Moon Travel Guides: Your Adventure Starts Here Grab your sleeping bag,
pack the car, and discover the best spots to camp in the great
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outdoors with Moon Oregon Camping. Inside you'll find: A Campsite for
Everyone: A variety of campgrounds and RV parks, from family-friendly
car camping to secluded hike-ins, including dog-friendly and
wheelchair accessible options Ratings and Essentials: All campsites
are rated on a scenic scale and marked with amenities like restrooms,
trailhead access, picnic areas, laundry, piped water, showers, and
playgrounds Recreation Highlights: Discover nearby hiking, swimming,
fishing, water-skiing, whitewater rafting, hot springs, and options
for winter sports Maps and Directions: Easy-to-use maps and detailed
driving directions for each campground Trusted Advice: Expert
outdoorsman Tom Stienstra is always on the move, having traveled more
than a million miles across Oregon and the West over the past 25 years
Tips and Tools: Essentials like equipment, food and cooking, first
aid, and insect protection, as well as background information on the
climate, landscape, and history of the campsites Comprehensive
Coverage: Moon Oregon Camping covers Portland and the Willamette
Valley, the Southern Cascades, the Columbia River Gorge and Mount
Hood, Northeastern and Southeastern Oregon, and the Oregon Coast
Whether you're a veteran or a first-time camper, Moon's comprehensive
coverage and trusted advice will have you gearing up for your next
adventure. Sticking to the RV? Try Moon West Coast RV Camping. Can't
get enough of the Pacific Northwest? Try Moon Washington Camping or
Moon Olympic Peninsula.

Southern California
Hiking Northern California, the revised edition, will be fully revised
and updated. Northern California has 80-plus diverse hikes throughout
the northern two-thirds of the Golden State, from the Oregon border to
the Southern Sierras. This guidebook features more than 600 miles of
trails, accurate and up-to-date trail maps, and all the information
you need for planning enjoyable outings year-round. Hikes include
short, leisurely strolls and demanding days-long excursions, from wellgraded trails to rugged, cross-country scrambles.

Backpacking California
Grab your water bottle and explore more than 75 great hikes in and
around Phoenix. The Valley of the Sun offers thousands of acres for
hardcore hikers and first-timers alike to enjoy Arizona's amazing
landscape. Inside Moon Take a Hike Phoenix you'll find: Detailed
Descriptions: Find the right hike for you with thoughtful and thorough
descriptions of what to expect along each trail. Pick from a variety
of hikes ranging from flat routes suitable for families to challenging
rock scrambles. Escape the city for a few hours or take a day-long
trek to ultimate solitude. Quick Reference: Compare difficulty
ratings, distance, and elevation gain to pick which trail to tackle in
an easy-to-scan chart. Icons identify hikes that are dog-friendly or
wheelchair accessible-and highlights like historic sites, wildlife,
and wildflowers Maps and Directions: Easy-to-use maps for each trail
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showing topography and elevation. Point-by-point navigation guides you
along the right path and prepares you for changes in terrain. All
hikes include GPS coordinates and detailed driving directions
(including access via public transit when available) for each
trailhead. Best-of Lists: Get ideas for where to start with hikes
sorted by interest or difficulty, including "Best Near Water," "Best
Summit Views," and "Best Kid-Friendly Hikes." Trusted Advice: Born and
raised in Phoenix, author Lilia Menconi shares the experience and
knowledge she's gained hiking in and around her hometown. Lilia also
includes essential tips on desert safety and ways to beat the heat.
Whether you're a veteran or a first-time hiker, a lifelong resident or
a brand new transplant, Moon Take a Hike Phoenix will have you ready
to lace up your hiking boots and head out on your next adventure.
Looking to explore beyond Phoenix? Try Moon Southwest Road Trip. Ready
for an overnight outdoor adventure? Check out Moon Grand Canyon.

California Hiking
The most exhaustive resource book for hikers is now available in an
all-new, updated, revised, and expanded second edition featuring over
50 percent new material. This book reveals more than 1,000 hikes in
California. It includes 100 state parks, 12 national parks, 383 driveto lakes, and 483 hike-to lakes in remote wildlands such as East
Mohave Desert. 60 maps.

Walkabout Northern California
Catch a wave, hike to the Hollywood sign, or soak up some desert sun:
the possibilities are endless with Moon Southern California Road
Trips. Inside you'll find: Pick Your Road Trip: Find flexible getaways
throughout SoCal like three-day routes up the coast, through Death
Valley, Ojai, and more, or combine them for an epic two-week driving
tour Eat, Sleep, Stop and Explore: With lists of the best beaches,
hikes, wineries, and more, you can tour backlots in Los Angeles, feel
like a kid again at Disneyland, and feast on tacos and craft beer in
San Diego. Climb Joshua Tree's rock formations to stunning views, ski
and surf in the same day, and get a taste of the laidback lifestyle in
Santa Barbara and Palm Springs Maps and Driving Tools: Easy-to-use
maps keep you oriented on and off the highway, along with site-to-site
mileage, driving times, detailed directions, and full-color photos
throughout Local Expertise: San Diego native, brew enthusiast, and
avid surfer Ian Anderson shares his tips on where to stop and what to
see How to Plan Your Trip: Know when and where to get gas and how to
avoid traffic, plus tips for driving in different road conditions and
suggestions for LGBTQ travelers, seniors, and road-trippers with kids
Coverage of Los Angeles, Disneyland, beaches from Malibu to La Jolla,
San Diego, Anza Borrego State Park, Palm Springs & Joshua Tree, Route
66, Santa Barbara, San Luis Obispo, and Hearst Castle, plus Las Vegas
With flexible itineraries for weekend getaways and practical tips for
driving the full loop, Moon Southern California Road Trips gets you
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ready to fill up the tank and hit the road. Looking for more coverage
of Southern California? Check out Moon San Diego or Moon Los Angeles.
Want to extend your adventure? Check out Moon Northern California Road
Trips.

The Creaky Knees Guide Northern California
An illustrated guide to California's most popular and iconic nature
getaways. 150 Nature Hot Spots in California showcases the legendary
diversity and beauty of California's landscape and wildlife -- famous
deserts, iconic badlands, lush forests and beautiful beaches. The book
is organized by region. Each entry includes at-a-glance information on
activities, addresses and contact information; a feature on the
location's characteristics, history and best hiking paths; and
photography illustrating the geography and prominent wildlife and
flora of the region. The destinations and sites include: Waterfalls
and giant sequoias of Yosemite National Park The cinder cone of Amboy
Crater Below-sea-level salt flats of Death Valley National Park
Elephant seals at A-o Nuevo State Park The palm oasis at Coachella
Valley Preserve Tide pools at Cabrillo National Monument The windsculpted badlands of Alabama Hills Hydrothermal features of Lassen
Volcanic National Park Tule elk and whales at Point Reyes National
Seashore. California is one of America's most popular travel
destinations. According to Visit California, the state is the No. 1
tourism destination in the U.S. Of the 268 million tourists that
visited in 2016, roughly 75 percent were Californians, 18 percent were
from other states and 7 percent were from outside the country. This
guidebook will appeal to all travelers: families, hikers, campers,
photographers and other nature enthusiasts; those who'd want to spend
a week in the wilderness; and those who simply want to take a day
trip. The book is a must-have for libraries, tourism offices, travel
agents and bookstores.

Moon West Coast RV Camping
Explore an iconic city, stroll along the foggy cliffs of the coast, or
climb the peaks of the Sierra Nevada: Answer the call of the open road
with Moon Northern California Road Trips. Pick Your Road Trip: Find
flexible getaways throughout NorCal like three-day routes through Wine
Country, Lake Tahoe, Monterey and Big Sur, and more, or combine them
for an epic 21-day driving tour Eat, Sleep, Stop and Explore: With
lists of the best places for hikes, wine-tasting, water sports, and
more, you can take on the steep streets of San Francisco, sample wine
at its source in Sonoma, and pitch a tent in the pines of Yosemite.
Spot whales in Bodega Bay, hike through towering redwoods or up to the
peak of Mount Lassen, and raft down the Sacramento River Maps and
Driving Tools: Easy-to-use maps keep you oriented on and off the
highway, along with site-to-site mileage, driving times, detailed
directions, and full-color photos throughout Local Expertise: Northern
Californians Stuart Thornton and Kayla Anderson share their tips on
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where to stop and what to see How to Plan Your Trip: Know when and
where to get gas and how to avoid traffic, plus tips for driving in
different road and weather conditions and suggestions for LGBTQ
travelers, seniors, and road-trippers with kids Coverage of San
Francisco, Wine Country, the Sonoma and Mendocino Coasts, the North
Coast and Redwoods, Shasta and Lassen, Lake Tahoe, the Eastern Sierra
Lakes, Yosemite National Park, Monterey and Big Sur, and Ashland,
Oregon With flexible itineraries for weekend getaways and practical
tips for driving the full loop, Moon Northern California Road Trips
gets you ready to fill up the tank and hit the road. Looking to
explore more of America on wheels? Try Moon Southern California Road
Trips. Spending more time in the area? Check out Moon Coastal
California.

150 Nature Hot Spots in California
Moon Travel Guides: Your Adventure Starts Here Whether you're trekking
through the wildflowers of the South Bay or the redwood forests of
Marin, get a breath of fresh air with Moon 101 Great Hikes San
Francisco Bay Area. Flexible Hiking Options: Hikes range from short,
flat routes suitable for families to day-long, steep treks for more
ambitious hikers, with options to extend or shorten many routes
Explore the Trails: All hikes are marked with difficulty ratings,
features (such as dog-friendly or wheelchair-accessible) and
highlights like waterfalls, beaches, historic sites, wildlife, and
wildflowers Maps and Directions: Follow easy-to-use maps and point-bypoint navigation for each trail, including driving directions to
trailheads, GPS coordinates, and public transit options when available
Top Hikes: Strategic lists like " Waterfalls," "Short Backpacking
Trips," "Peak Vistas," and more will help you choose the right hike
for you in Napa, Sonoma, Marin, the East Bay, San Francisco, the
Peninsula, and the South Bay Trusted Advice: Ann Marie Brown shares
the experience and knowledge she's gained from hiking, biking, and
camping in and around the Bay Area more than 150 days a year Tips and
Tools: Find essentials like health and safety information, trail
etiquette, background on the landscape and history of the trails, and
volunteer opportunities so you can help keep the trails as beautiful
as you found them Whether you're a veteran or a first-time hiker,
Moon's practical tips and comprehensive coverage will have you ready
to lace up your boots and hit the trails. Looking for hikes beyond the
Bay? Try Moon Northern California Hiking or Moon California Hiking.
Ready for an overnight adventure? Check out Moon Northern California
Camping or Moon California Camping.

100 Classic Hikes in Northern California
Hiking Southern California details 60 hikes throughout Southern
California, including the southern Los Padres National Forest, the
Angeles and San Bernardino national forests, Cleveland National
Forest, part of Anza-Borrego State Park, Mount San Jacinto Wilderness
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State Park, Joshua Tree National Park, Mojave National Preserve, and
Death Valley National Park.

Hiking Northern California
A guide for both amateur and advanced hikers includes 120 hikes,
covering 400 miles of coastline from San Francisco to California along
Highway 1, which feature some of the most spectacular and varied
scenery in the state. Original.

Moon New England Hiking
Moon Travel Guides: Your Adventure Starts Here California has 20
million acres of forest, 1,200 miles of coast, and countless
wilderness areas, but with Moon California Camping, you'll always find
your perfect campsite. What's inside the 20th edition of Moon
California Camping: A Campsite for Everyone: A variety of campgrounds,
from secluded Sierra hike-ins to convenient roadside stopovers,
including dog-friendly, family-friendly, and wheelchair accessible
options Ratings and Essentials: All campsites are rated by scenery and
marked with amenities like restrooms, trailhead access, picnic areas,
laundry, piped water, showers, and playgrounds Recreation Highlights:
Discover nearby hiking, swimming, fishing, water-skiing, white water
rafting, hot springs, and options for winter sports Maps and
Directions: Easy-to-use maps and detailed driving directions for each
campground Skip the Crowds: Moon California Camping contains many
secluded spots and campgrounds not in the online reservation system
Curated Lists of Top RV and Tent Sites: Pick the right campsite for
your travel style with lists like "Best for Families," "Scenic
Campgrounds," and "Best Island Retreats" Trusted Advice: Expert
outdoorsman Tom Stienstra knows his stuff; he's hiked 25,000 miles in
and around these campgrounds for over 30 years Essential Information
on Hiking the John Muir Trail and the Pacific Crest Trail: includes
campgrounds that offer trailhead access Tips and Tools: Information on
equipment, food and cooking, first aid, and insect protection, plus
background on the climate, landscape, and history of the campsites
Whether you're a veteran or a first-time camper, with Moon's
comprehensive coverage and trusted advice, you'll be ready to pitch
your tent and enjoy the great outdoors. Narrowing your search? Try
Moon Northern California Camping. Looking for some focused advice on
outdoor recreation? Check out Moon California Hiking or Moon
California Fishing. Full coverage of: Redwood Empire, Shasta and
Trinity, Lassen and Modoc, Mendocino and Wine Country, Sacramento and
Gold Country, Tahoe and the Northern Sierra, the San Francisco Bay
Area, Monterey and Big Sur, the San Joaquin Valley, Yosemite and
Mammoth Lakes, Sequoia and Kings Canyon, Santa Barbara, Los Angeles
and San Diego (and their surrounding areas), and the California
deserts, including Death Valley and Palm Desert
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52 Weekend Adventures in Northern California
CLICK HERE to download two free hikes from 100 Classic Hikes in
Northern California * Full-color photos, trail maps, and elevation
trail profiles * Northern California hikes for all ages and hiking
abilities * All facts, access, and route information is up-to-date and
accurate This third edition brings the Soares' brothers classic
guidebook to the 100 best of Northern California's hikes thoroughly up
to date and adds elevation profiles for most of the 100 hikes. New
color photos have been added and all facts, trail, and map details
have been reviewed by rangers and trail supervisors. Appendices now
include web contact information. A handy trails-at-a-glance chart
indicates distance, level of difficulty, and seasonal considerations.

Moon 101 Great Hikes San Francisco Bay Area
California outdoorswoman Ann Marie Brown covers the best of Northern
California's waterfalls, including those in the Redwood Empire, Shasta
and Trinity, Mendocino, and Tahoe. Brown includes various travel
strategies, including Top 5 Unusual Waterfalls and Top 5 Waterfalls at
Family Campgrounds. Brown profiles all waterfalls by noting their
elevation, level, and the best season to visit. Complete with expert
tips such as which waterfalls are best accessed by foot, car, or bike,
Moon Northern California Waterfalls gives travelers the tools they
need to create a more personal and memorable experience.

50 Hikes with Kids California
Avid biker and experienced travel writer Ann Marie Brown knows the
best places to cycle in Northern California, from steep ocean-front
rides to meandering, scenic trails through Sonoma and Napa. Moon
Northern California Biking guides seasoned riders and beginning bikers
to the best trails, paths, and roads throughout the San Francisco Bay
Area, Tahoe, Yosemite, and Northern California wine country. Complete
with elevation charts, route maps, and options to extend or shorten
each route, as well as information on bike shops, riding clubs, and
bike organizations throughout the region, Moon Northern California
Biking gives bicyclists the tools they need to create a more personal
and memorable experience.

Moon Northern California Road Trips
From hikes just outside of San Francisco to long strolls in the Sierra
Nevada, this book covers 80 of the best easy-to-walk hikes throughout
the region, providing elevation gains, detailed maps, and up-to-date
driving directions. It also includes hike mileage and estimated hiking
times, trail conditions, access and permit requirements, and ratings
of each hike's difficulty, from "Stroll in the Park" to "Prepare to
Perspire." Offshoot hikes are featured for those who reach the end of
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the hike but want to extend their workout. Written in a personal but
informative tone by outdoors expert Ann Marie Brown, the Creaky Knees
Guide is a perfect resource anyone can use to explore the beauty of
Northern California without breaking too much of a sweat. Ann Marie
Brown has written more than thirteen guidebooks on California
recreation. Her writing has been featured in Sunset, VIA, and
Smithsonian magazines. She lives in Lake Tahoe, CA.

Moon California Road Trip
A Love of Nature Starts Here! California kids live in a magnificent
natural playground, and 50 Hikes with Kids California helps them
explore its beaches, deserts, mountains, and forests. Scavenger hunts
for every hike make it fun for families to learn about the region’s
geology, flora, and fauna. For successful adventures with even the
youngest trekkers, award-winning author Wendy Gorton includes a
detailed map, trustworthy and intuitive directions, a difficulty
rating, restroom info, and places to grab a snack nearby for every
trip.

Moon Pacific Northwest Hiking
Best-selling outdoors authors Tom Stienstra and Ann Marie Brown know
the best hiking trails in the Golden State, from breathtaking coastal
walks north of Los Angeles to challenging backcountry treks in the
Sierra Nevada. Drawing from the knowledge and experience of both
authors, Moon California Hiking leads beginner and expert hikers alike
to the best trails the state has to offer. The eighth edition of this
classic guidebook includes 21 new hikes and unique lists of “Bests”
like Best Hikes to Waterfalls and Best Hikes to See Wildlife. Complete
with helpful icons which rate the difficulty and quality of each hike,
detailed regional maps, and hiking tips, Moon California Hiking
provides hikers with first-rate expert advice and all the necessary
tools to head outdoors.

101 Hikes in Southern California
Hit the Road with Moon Travel Guides! From the waterfalls of Yosemite
and the colorful Grand Canyon to the Hollywood Walk of Fame and the
Golden Gate Bridge, cruise through the best of the West with Moon
California Road Trip. Inside you'll find: Maps and Driving Tools: Over
40 easy-to-use maps keep you oriented on and off the highway, along
with site-to-site mileage, driving times, and detailed directions for
the entire route Eat, Sleep, Stop and Explore: With lists of the best
hikes, views, restaurants, and more, you can ride a cable car in San
Francisco or hike Half Dome, descend deep into the Grand Canyon, or
hit the waves in a classic SoCal surf town. Wander through history at
Alcatraz, snap a photo at Big Sur, or marvel at jellyfish at the
Monterey Bay Aquarium. Chow down on an authentic Mission burrito,
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lunch on fish tacos by the beach, or watch the sunset from a rooftop
bar in Los Angeles Flexible Itineraries: Drive the entire two-week
route from San Francisco to Yosemite, Las Vegas, the Grand Canyon, Los
Angeles, and Southern California, mix and match sections for shorter
road trips, or follow strategic itineraries for spending time in big
cities and small towns along the way Local Insight: Surfer and
adventurer Stuart Thornton shares his thirst for the next secluded
beach, quirky pit stop, and mountaintop vista Planning Your Trip: Know
when and where to get gas, how to avoid traffic, tips for driving in
different road and weather conditions, and suggestions for
international visitors, LGBTQ+ travelers, seniors, and road trippers
with kids With Moon California Road Trip's practical tips, detailed
itineraries, and local expertise, you're ready to fill up the tank and
hit the road. Doing more than driving through? Check out Moon
California, Moon Grand Canyon, or Moon Yosemite, Sequoia & Kings
Canyon.

Moon Colorado Camping
Europe is renowned for romantic inn-to-inn vacation opportunities on
paths worn by centuries of travelers. Modern-day trekkers can hike the
Alps or Southern France, explore the British Isles at three miles an
hour, or pilgrimage through Northern Spain to Santiago de Compostela,
stopping each night at a hostel or inn. Now adventurers in California
are creating a new tradition of multi-day treks from inn to inn in the
U.S. Walkabout Northern California: Hiking Inn to Inndescribes twelve
walks (or “walkabouts”) along the wild Pacific Coast, through the
majestic Sierra Nevada Mountains, in the Cascades and through the
parklands around the San Francisco Bay. Each walkabout, organized by
individual chapters, contains all the information to create a
memorable and invigorating vacation, with a sketch map,
recommendations for optional maps, mile-by-mile details of the route,
and logistical tips on places to stay and eat. Many trips contain
variations for different lengths of time and budgets. With a light
daypack and a few reservations, hikers can travel for days on
California's breathtaking coastline or in mountain ranges. Each day on
a walkabout ends with a comfortable bed, a glass of wine, a good meal
and maybe even a hot tub. Some of the hikes can take a week, but many
can be enjoyed in a weekend. Some are challenging, but the majority
are perfect for the casual hiker. The accommodations for the
walkabouts include a B&B perched on the cliffs above the Pacific, a
resort on the shore of a Sierra lake, a historic hotel in a coastal
village, a hostel in a national park, and a retreat center that
soothes the soul.

Moon Northern California Camping
Whether you're day hiking or taking a weekend getaway, hit the road
and hit the legendary trail in California, Oregon, and Washington with
Moon Drive & Hike Pacific Crest Trail. Make your escape on shorter
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trips from nearby cities, hit all the national parks along the PCT, or
drive the entire two-week route from California to Washington Find
your hike along the Pacific Crest Trail with detailed trail
descriptions, difficulty ratings, mileage, and tips for picking the
right section of the trail for you Discover adventures on and off the
trail: Watch the bubbling mud pots below Lassen Peak or admire Joshua
trees in the sparse and peaceful Mojave Desert. Savor artisan,
homemade-style pies of all kinds in Julian, sample craft beers in
Bend, or gorge yourself at Timberline Lodge's gourmet brunch buffet.
Cross the Columbia River on the historic Bridge of the Gods, climb
into the massive granite peaks of the North Cascades, or catch a
magical sunrise over the eastern edge of Oregon's Crater Lake Take it
from avid hiker Caroline Hinchliff, who shares her insight on the best
spots for wildlife-watching, glamping, or having a Wild moment Fullcolor photos, strategic itineraries, easy-to-use maps and site-to-site
driving times Get the lowdown on when and where to get gas, how to
avoid traffic, and braving different road and weather conditions, plus
tips for LGBTQ travelers, seniors, and road-trippers with kids With
Moon Drive & Hike Pacific Crest Trail's practical tips and local knowhow, you're ready to lace up your hiking boots, pick a trailhead, and
embark on your adventure. For more epic getaways, check out Moon Drive
& Hike Appalachian Trail.

Moon Northern California Hiking
Escape to the great outdoors with award-winning expert Tom Stienstra's
52 Weekend Adventures in Northern California. Inside you'll find: The
best weekend getaways, hand-picked by the authority on outdoor
adventures: Outdoors writer Tom Stienstra reveals his favorite spots,
collected over decades of hiking and camping throughout the Golden
State Recreation highlights: Immerse yourself in nature with the top
options for hiking, backpacking, fishing, biking, boating, and more
Expertise and know-how: Tom shares his personal recommendations,
insider tips, and memories of his adventures in the great outdoors
Planning tools for travelers and locals alike: Make it an easy getaway
with detailed driving directions, maps for each adventure, and fullcolor photos throughout Where to eat and sleep: Discover Tom's
favorite spots to grab a bite and find out where to stay on an
overnight trip, from campsites to hotels Coverage of the Redwoods,
Yosemite, Shasta, Tahoe, Lassen, Sacramento, the Wine Country, the Bay
Area, and Monterey and Big Sur Pick a weekend, pack the car, and get
outside: Experience the best of NorCal's wilderness with 52 Weekend
Adventures in Northern California.

Moon Northern California Waterfalls
The sands of Cape Cod, the peaks of the Maine Highlands, and the
forests of Bear Mountain: wherever you turn in New England, adventure
awaits. Pack a lunch, lace up your boots, and hit the trails with Moon
New England Hiking. Inside you'll find: -Diverse Hiking Options: From
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breathtaking seaside walks in Coastal Maine to challenging backcountry
treks in the Berkshires, find 150 outdoor getaways ranging from easy
day hikes to multi-day backpacking trips -Find Your Hike: Looking for
something specific' Choose from strategic lists like the best spots
for a swim, high-elevation vistas, New England oddities, and hikes
with nearby breweries, plus a breakdown of the best hikes for each
season -The Top Outdoor Experiences: Cool off under a cascading
waterfall, pick wild blueberries from a meadow, and take in views of
endless autumnal foliage. Take a dip in the ocean after scaling the
cliffs in Acadia or meander through shorebird habitats in Rhode
Island. Visit a replica of Thoreau's cabin at historic Walden Pond,
enjoy a peaceful afternoon on a secluded trail, and marvel at the
Boston skyline from afar -Nearby Fun: Relax after your hike at a local
brewery, find a nearby campground, or stop for lunch at a mom n' pop
eatery -Essential Planning Details: Each hike is described in detail
and marked with round-trip distance and hiking time, difficulty,
terrain type, elevation gain, and access points -Maps and Directions:
Easy-to-use maps, driving directions to each trailhead, and details on
where to park -Full-color photos throughout -Expert Advice: Seasoned
hikers Miles Howard and Kelsey Perrett reveal their experienced
insights, local secrets, and honest opinions of each trail -Tips and
Tools: Advice on gear, first aid, protecting the environment, and
getting park passes, plus background information on climate,
landscape, and wildlife -Moon New England Hiking covers Vermont, New
Hampshire, Maine, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, and ConnecticutWhether
you're a veteran or a first-time hiker, Moon's comprehensive coverage
and local expertise will have you gearing up for your next adventure.
Exploring the region' Check out Moon New England.

Moon Drive & Hike Pacific Crest Trail
This title in the acclaimed Afoot & Afield series contains more than
100 carefully described trips in the nine-county region. Included are
all the well-known favorites: Mt. Tamalpais, Point Reyes National
Seashore, Henry W. Coe and Mt. Diablo state parks, and Rancho San
Antonio Open Space Preserve. The book also features more remote parks
and preserves, from the rugged Sonoma coast to hidden canyons south of
San Jose, as well as regional open spaces and country parks from the
East Bay hills to the Santa Cruz Mountains.

Moon California Fishing
Hiking Waterfalls in Northern California includes detailed hike
descriptions, maps, and color photos for the area’s most scenic
waterfall hikes. Hike descriptions also include history, trivia, and
GPS coordinates. This book takes you through state and national parks,
forests, monuments, and wilderness areas, and from city parks to the
most secluded corners of the area to view the most spectacular
waterfalls.
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Hiking Waterfalls in Northern California
Trek the diverse terrain of Southern California, from desert to beach
to mountaintop, on an easy stroll or overnight adventure, with this
ultimate guide to the 101 best hikes in the Southland. Covers the
Santa Monica, San Gabriel, San Jacinto, and San Bernardino mountains,
and the Mojave and Colorado deserts. This updated and revised edition
of one of our best-selling guidebooks includes 10 new hikes, with a
greater emphasis on hiking opportunities in the fast-growing Ventura
County and Inland Empire regions, and updated information for hikes
from the first edition. For each trip you'll find all new maps,
photos, the highlights of the trail, and symbols to tell you the
basics of the trip at a glance.

Moon Northern California Biking
Moon Travel Guides: Your Adventure Starts Here Whether you're visiting
towering redwoods, rugged coastline, or the High Sierra, you'll always
find your perfect campsite with Moon Northern California Camping. A
Campsite for Everyone: Pick the right campsite for your travel style
with options ranging from secluded Sierra hike-ins to convenient
roadside stopovers, including dog-friendly, family-friendly, and
wheelchair accessible options Ratings and Essentials: All campsites
are rated by scenery and marked with amenities like restrooms,
trailhead access, picnic areas, laundry, piped water, showers, and
playgrounds Recreation Highlights: Discover nearby hiking, swimming,
fishing, biking, water-skiing, white water rafting, and hot springs
Maps and Directions: Easy-to-use maps and detailed driving directions
for each campground Skip the Crowds: Moon Northern California Camping
contains many secluded spots and campgrounds you won't need to reserve
in advance Top RV and Tent Sites: Uncover the best spots with lists
like "Best Scenic Campgrounds" or "Best for Hiking" Trusted Advice:
Expert outdoorsman Tom Stienstra knows his stuff; he's hiked 25,000
miles in and around these campgrounds for over 30 years Tips and
Tools: Information on equipment, food and cooking, first aid, and
insect protection, plus background on the climate, landscape, and
history of the campsites Whether you're a veteran or a first-time
camper, with Moon's comprehensive coverage and trusted advice, you'll
be ready to pitch your tent and enjoy the great outdoors. Exploring
more of the Golden State? Try Moon California Camping. Looking for
some focused advice on outdoor recreation? Check out Moon California
Hiking or Moon California Fishing. Full coverage of: Redwood Empire,
Shasta and Trinity, Lassen and Modoc, Mendocino and Wine Country,
Sacramento and Gold Country, Tahoe and the Northern Sierra, the San
Francisco Bay Area, Monterey and Big Sur, the San Joaquin Valley,
Yosemite and Mammoth Lakes, and Sequoia and Kings Canyon

Moon Monterey & Carmel
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Acclaimed outdoors author and experienced fisherman Tom Stienstra
knows the best fishing spots in the Golden State, from the crystalclear lakes dotting the Sierra Nevada to the open waters located just
off the coast of San Francisco. Offering detailed descriptions of more
than 2,000 fishing locations and including more than 70 pages of
fishing tips and advice, Moon California Fishing leads both beginner
and expert anglers to the best lakes, rivers, and coasts that the
state has to offer. Complete with helpful regional maps as well as
directions and ratings for each location, Moon California Fishing
provides all the necessary tools to head outdoors.

Moon Olympic Peninsula
Pack a lunch, lace up your boots, and head out to discover the best
hiking trails in NorCal with Moon Northern California Hiking. A Hike
for Everyone: Pick the right hike for you, from breathtaking coastal
walks to challenging backcountry treks, with options ranging from easy
day hikes to multi-day backpacking trips Best Hikes Lists: Choose from
strategic lists like the best hikes for majestic redwoods, birdwatching, refreshing swimming holes, wheelchair accessibility and more
Essential Planning Details: Each hike is marked with round-trip
distance and hiking time and rated for scenic beauty and trail
difficulty Maps and Directions: Find easy-to-use maps, driving
directions to each trailhead, and details on where to park Skip the
Crowds: Have the trail to yourself with Moon Northern California
Hiking's many off-the-radar hikes Expert Advice: Seasoned hikers Tom
Stienstra and Ann Marie Brown offer their experienced insight and
honest opinions on each trail Tips and Tools: Advice on gear, first
aid, ethical hiking, and camping permits, plus background information
on climate, landscape, and wildlife Whether you're a veteran or a
first-time hiker, Moon's comprehensive coverage and honest expertise
will have you gearing up for your next adventure. Exploring more of
the Golden State? Try Moon California Hiking. Hitting the road? Check
out Moon California Road Trip.

Moon Yosemite & Mammoth Lakes Camping & Hiking
Find your perfect campsite in the Centennial State with Moon Colorado
Camping. A Campsite for Everyone: Choose from a variety of campgrounds
and RV parks, from secluded hike-ins to convenient roadside stopovers,
including dog-friendly, family-friendly, and wheelchair accessible
options Ratings and Essentials: All campsites are rated on a scenic
scale and marked with amenities like restrooms, trailhead access,
picnic areas, laundry, piped water, showers, and playgrounds
Recreation Highlights: Discover nearby hiking, swimming, fishing,
whitewater rafting, hot springs, and options for winter sports Maps
and Directions: Easy-to-use maps and detailed driving directions for
each campground Skip the Crowds: Moon Colorado Camping contains many
secluded spots and campgrounds that aren't available in the state's
online reservation system The Top RV and Tent Sites for You: Pick the
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right campsite for your travel style with lists of best campgrounds
for stunning views, hot springs, weddings, and more Trailhead Access
Campgrounds: Find sites that offer access to the trails throughout the
Western Slope, Rocky Mountains, Four Corners and the San Juan
Mountains, the San Luis Valley, and more Expert Advice: Local lifelong
camper Joshua Berman offers his perspective and insider know-how Tips
and Tools: Information on equipment, food and cooking, first aid, and
insect protection, plus background on the climate, landscape, and
history of the campgrounds Whether you're a veteran or a first-time
camper, Moon's comprehensive coverage and trusted advice will have you
gearing up for your next adventure. Want to explore the city? Try Moon
Denver, Boulder, and Colorado Springs.

Moon California Camping
Boasting a mild climate, incredible diversity, and thousands of miles
of hiking trails, Southern California offers a gem for every hiker.
Hiking Southern California is your ticket to rewarding adventures in
the backcountry of the southern third of the Golden State, including
Death Valley National Park, Mojave National Preserve, the San Gabriel
Mountains, and Joshua Tree National Park. This new edition of the
classic guidebook features detailed descriptions of more than 50
classic hikes, with accurate and up-to-date trail maps and all the
information you need for planning enjoyable outings year-round. This
book describes short, leisurely strolls and demanding excursions of
several days. The hikes follow routes varying from gentle, well-graded
trails to rugged, cross-country scrambles, including old favorites
known to many and obscure routes known only to a few. Surveying the
most awe-inspiring scenery in the region, Hiking Southern California
will satisfy both beginning and veteran hikers.

Hiking Southern California
Stienstra explores more than 50,000 campsites and provides easy-tofollow directions; information on fees, reservations, and facilities;
and the secrets to finding the best spots. Photos. 60 maps.

California Hiking
Discover endlessly explorable terrain, miles of rugged coastline, and
a diverse array of rainforests, lakes, waterfalls with Moon Olympic
Peninsula. Inside you'll find: Flexible, strategic itineraries from a
weekend in Olympic National Park to a week-long adventure on the
peninsula Must-sees and unique experiences: Hike through wild elk
habitats, dig for clams in the wet coastal sand, and soak your tired
muscles in the remote Olympic Hot Springs. Kayak beneath snow-topped
mountain peaks, fish the abundant rivers, and indulge in local
delicacies like Dungeness crab. Wander through the intoxicating Hoh
Rain Forest, hike the many trails of Olympic National Park, camp
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beneath starry skies, or relax with a glass of local Washington wine
Local insight from Washington-born journalist Jeff Burlingame on when
to go, where to stay, and what to bring Practical advice on how to get
around the Olympic Peninsula, plus how to get there from nearby cities
like Seattle and Tacoma Full-color photos and detailed, easy-to-use
maps throughout Thorough information, including background on the
landscape, wildlife, climate, and local culture With Moon Olympic
Peninsula's expert advice and local know-how, you can plan your trip
your way. Staying in the great outdoors? Try Moon Pacific Northwest
Camping, Moon Oregon Camping, or Moon Washington Camping. Exploring
more of the Pacific Northwest? Try Moon Oregon, Moon Washington, or
Moon Seattle.

San Bernardino Mountain Trails
California residents Tom Stienstra and Ann Marie Brown extend
travelers their firsthand advice on how to find the best places to
camp and hike in this vast region, from the pristine meadows and
towering granite formations of Yosemite Valley to the alpine waters of
the Mammoth Lakes area. Along with their in-depth coverage, Stienstra
and Brown offer "best-of" lists—including Best for Fishing, Best for
Families, and Best Hikes with a View—ensuring that both outdoors
beginners and experts will find the campgrounds and trails to match
their skill levels and interests. Complete with clear directions to
each location, detailed destination descriptions, difficulty and
quality ratings for each hike, and helpful maps, Moon Yosemite &
Mammoth Lakes Camping & Hiking provides campers and hikers with all
the necessary tools to head outdoors.

Moon Oregon Camping
Southern California's highest and most rugged mountains are in the San
Bernardino and San Jacinto ranges, in a unique region where desert
cactus and pine trees, plus snow-capped peaks and palm oases, are
found in close proximity. With the Pacific Crest Trail weaving its way
through the mountains and desert, there are endless opportunities to
explore Southern California trails. After more than 40 years in print,
San Bernardino Mountain Trails remains the bible for Southern
California hikers. This updated guide by veteran hiker and author
David Money Harris contains new trips as well as old favorites -- 100
hikes that traverse San Bernardino National Forest, the Santa Rosa
Mountains, and the San Jacinto Mountains. This edition brings John
Robinson's classic guide up to date with the latest trail conditions.
Eight old trails, especially in areas that have become overgrown after
fire damage, have been replaced with recently built or more heavily
used trails. San Bernardino Mountain Trails is noted for its
comprehensive coverage of the San Bernardino, San Jacinto, and Santa
Rosa Mountains and its meticulously researched history of the ranges.
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Moon Drive & Hike Appalachian Trail
Pack a lunch, lace up your boots, and head out to discover the best
hiking trails in the Pacific Northwest, including the Oregon Coast,
Puget Sound, and the Columbia River Gorge. Outdoorsmen Sean Patrick
Hill and Scott Leonard provide easy-to-follow maps and driving
directions, as well as difficulty and scenic ratings for each hiking
trail. Complete with details on what to pack, what to wear, and hiking
ethics and safety tips, Moon Pacific Northwest Hiking gives travelers
the tools they need to create a more personal and memorable hiking
experience.
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